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Conflict Diamonds the Achilles Heel of Canadian Diamond Industry

Statement to the Canadian diamond industry 

Issued by One Sky – the Canadian Institute of Sustainable Development

The Canadian diamond industry has experienced rapid growth, with production of diamonds from Canadian mines projected to reach 10% of world production by the end of 2003. Canadian diamonds are currently enjoying a market advantage, as consumers look to the “clean” reputation of Canadian diamonds. Canadian companies have also invested in marketing strategies to promote the Canadian origin of diamonds, branding diamonds with recognizable Canadian symbols such as polar bears and maple leafs. 

The diamond industry in Canada has produced a Voluntary Code on Authenticating Canadian Diamonds. However, without regular, independent monitoring in Canada and other Kimberley Process member countries, there is no way of knowing whether conflict diamonds have been kept out of the system – and no guarantees that a Canadian diamond is truly Canadian. There are no clean diamonds in a dirty system. 

No consumer wants to buy a diamond that is tainted by blood and violence. And no jeweller can currently guarantee that diamonds advertised as Canadian are truly Canadian. As that message gets out to consumers, Canadian diamonds will lose their market advantage. 

The upcoming Kimberley Process Plenary, to be held in Johannesburg April 28 – 30 provides an opportunity for governments and the diamond industry to support proposals for regular, independent monitoring in the Kimberley Process. Leaders in the Canadian diamond industry can be a powerful voice in advocating for effective monitoring mechanisms. 

One Sky requests that leaders in the Canadian diamond industry publicly state their support for regular, independent monitoring and urge the Canadian government and diamond industry representatives at the Kimberley Process,  such as the World Diamond Council, to do so as well. 

One Sky also asks that these leaders sign-on as a supporter of the Canadian Jewellers for Conflict-free Diamonds initiative, launched by One Sky in collaboration with Amnesty International Canada and Partnership Africa Canada. More information on this initiative can be found at www.onesky.ca. 

The citizens of African countries where diamonds are fuelling and funding conflict deserve strong industry efforts to end the trade in conflict diamonds. Consumers of diamonds have the right to buy diamonds that are not funding violent conflict. Members of the Canadian diamond industry have the right to do business in a clean system. The Canadian diamond industry can and should act to help ensure that diamonds are a source of development rather than war. 
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